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COMMISSION 

Re: Case No. 2005-00348 

Dear Mr. Burford: 

In response to your letter of August 30,2006, Frontier Gas provides the following 
information. After receipt of Commission approval to acquire the four gas systems 
involved in this case, the Governor's Office of L,ocal Development (GOLD) suspended 
all loan approvals and loan assumptions associated with the Gas System Restoration 
Program. An audit and feasibility review of that program is now underway. 

Part of Frontier's proposal approved by the Commission was the assumption of 
existing loans and execution of other loans to finance the acquisitions. Because of 
GOLD'S suspension of the GSRP financing, Frontier has not been able to complete the 
transactions. The loan program review being conducted by GOLD will determine if the 
funds expected to be available at the time Frontier acquired the utilities will actually be 
available and assumable by Frontier. 

As soon as GOLD makes a final decision about the future availability of the 
funds, Frontier can proceed with the closing of the transfers, at which time the 
Commission will be notified and the information you requested will be provided. 
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